NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

April 12, 2010

March 16:
The last NDSWG meeting.
The following is a summary of the main topics of discussion of the March 16th meeting
· The NDSWG discussed the proposed NPRR “Modeling of Non-generator PUNs” from ERCOT legal – The language provided by ERCOT legal is suggested language for the NDSWG to submit as a NPRR. This is a change as the NDSWG thought that ERCOT was developing the NPRR and was asking the NDSWG to review prior to submission. There is not a consensus on this issue between TSP’s. Some TSP’s want any modeling data requirements to be between ERCOT and the PUN. However, these PUNs are not registered ERCOT entities and there is not a way to obligate them to providing data to ERCOT. TSP’s will again discuss this internally and the NDSWG will see if we can resolve at our April meeting. This issue may need to be pushed to ROS for direction.
· The NDSWG discussed the latest updates on the Database Load frequency issue including updates on discussion with NATF and ROS. ERCOT provided updates on plans to implement weekly database loads. ERCOT would like to get to a weekly database load with interim database loads if required for special circumstances. The weekly update could also affect NPRR146 which is on the NATF parking deck and would allow TSP’s to update ICCP information up to 14 days prior to energization without it being an interim update to the NOMCR. There was also some discussion on how the protocols can allow RE’s to switch QSE’s within three days when that would normally require a change in ICCP data for that resource. ERCOT plans to start trying weekly database loads in mid April once latest releases and patches for NMMS are put into production.

· An ERCOT proposed NOGRR 034 was discussed. It is removing a section that allows TSP telemetry metric exemptions for planned telemetry outages because ERCOT does not have systems and processes to track this and update the telemetry metrics accordingly. ERCOT also has concerns that this exclusion could be used by TSP’s to exempt any telemetry failures from the metrics. The NDSWG would like to see some sort of tracking system that would allow the TSP’s to report outages. The ability to removed "planned" outages was essential when the NDSWG developed the telemetry standards and TSP’s probably cannot meet the standards without this capability. It was also brought up that ERCOT really needs a tracking system for planned outages to comply with NERC TOP-003-0 R3 requirement which states
TOP-003-0 R3 
Each Transmission Operator, Balancing Authority, and Generator Operator shall plan and 
coordinate scheduled outages of telemetering and control equipment and associated 
communication channels between the affected areas. 

The NDSWG plans to discuss this issue with NATF at their April 6 meeting to see if a tracking system can be added to the parking deck of post go-live system changes. The OWG has agreed to table the NOGRR until the results of that meeting are known.
· ERCOT presented the latest round of TSP nodal telemetry outreach metrics. EROCT has received updates from TSP’s on telemetry problems and ownership of ICCP data inaccuracies. ERCOT will provide next update April 22.
· MGRR on load rollover was discussed. No major objections and it will be added to the NMMS modeling guides.
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